
 

 

 
20th December 2024 
 
Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Staff  
  

Weekly Bulletin #15 

 

Speech Day 2025 

Well done to all students receiving awards last night, it was a special evening. Thank you if you attended or watched 

the live stream. Thank you to Max Jeffery for being our special guest and for inspiring our Year 11 students in the 

daytime and our evening guests too. His advice, top tips and thoughts on the way ahead for our young people and 

future generations really hit the right cord with our audience and special guests. Farewell to Mrs Martin our CEO, as 

she retires from her role with QEGSMAT, we wish her well for the future. 

 

  

 

Flu vaccinations - if missed before  

The immunisation team will be back in school on Friday 17th January to administer the flu vaccination to any pupil in 

Years 7 to 11 that missed the opportunity in November – the permission link will be sent out to parents and carers in 

the first week back in January. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 11 Prom fundraiser and Rewards 

Our Year 11's have been working hard at fundraising for their end of year prom. They have held cake stalls across 

two lunchtimes, making all the cakes and brownies themselves at home beforehand. Then they ran a disco for Year 

7, also selling drinks and sweets and leading the way with the dancing! 

 

The students organised a penalty shoot-out competition over two lunchtimes, many thanks to Mr Hamer, Mr 

Bembridge and Mr O'Keefe for their goalkeeping prowess and congratulations to Harry Dyer in year 7 who was our 

winner! 

 

On Wednesday they went on a rewards trip to Meadowhall in Sheffield, this was in thanks for all their hard work 

during their recent mock exams, they conducted themselves so well and we were so impressed. 

 

 

CDM students 

Well done to Jamie M, Greg P and Anna C in Year 12 CDM for recording the St Oswald's School nativity on 

Wednesday 18th December. You are all a credit to the school and the local community.  

 

D&I - Food Technology update. 

KS3 and KS4 students have been very busy in their food lessons this term. 
 

• The Year 7's have really impressed us so far. They have been keen to learn and responsible in lessons. They 
have produced some excellent quality dishes including beef cobbler, toad in the hole and apple crumble. 
Students have now moved onto the next D&I area and we welcome the next groups. 

• Year 8 and 9 have been building on their skills from the previous year and have produced some outstanding 
dishes including enchiladas, sausage rolls and brownies. 

• Year 10 students taking GCSE Food preparation and Nutrition have been attempting higher skill level dishes 
such as making their own pasta and pastry. They have also completed some fantastic festive bakes. 

• Our Year 11 students have been working hard on their NEA work, with some outstanding results. 

• We would like to thank all students for their hard work and parents for purchasing the ingredients that make 
the lessons possible.  

 
If over the festive period, you have any spare tins left over from the chocs or biscuits - we would love any donations 
as they come in handy for students to take their dishes home in Finally, we wish you all a merry Christmas from Food 
Technology. 



 

Well done Sam C 

Good luck to Sam C in Year 8 this weekend as he has his first European Training and tour in 

Spain with the UK Lions U14 Hockey team. Sam was selected for the squad as one of the 

goalkeepers in the summer following a regional tournament.  He has completed two training 

camps in the UK, has an Indoor Competition over the Christmas holidays before tours in Holland 

and Ireland later in the year.  Good Luck Sam! 

 

Year 7 & 8 Rugby update 

On Saturday morning the Year 7 & 8 rugby teams travelled to St Joseph’s College in Stoke. The Year 7s had a great 

win with plenty of tries scored winning the match 6 tries to 3, and although the Year 8s didn’t manage the win this 

time losing 9 tries to 6, they showed great determination and battled on with 1 less player for half of the match! 

It was great to see so many boys playing rugby! Thanks to the parents & Ashbourne coaches for their support. 

 

QEGSMAT Vacancies  
Please keep an eye on our vacancies at QEGS and within the trust:  
QEGs current vacancies include:  

• Teacher of Maths  

• Student Services Receptionist 

• Cover Supervisor 

• Administrative Officer 

 

 Further details can be found at:  https://qegsmat.face-ed.co.uk/vacancies  

 

 
School Canteen  
Menu following Christmas break is week 1 –  
 
 

Upcoming Key Dates This Term  

• INSET Days Monday 6th and Tuesday 7th 

January 2025 

• Term starts for all students Wednesday 

8th January 2025 

• 9th January – Year 9 Options evening 

onsite 5pm 

• 13th – 17th January – Year 13 mock exams 

• 20th – 24th January – Year 12 mock exams 

• 29th January – uniform pop-up shop, 3:30 – 5pm, school canteen 

 

 
 
 
 

https://www.qegsmat.com/current-vacancies/
https://qegsmat.face-ed.co.uk/vacancies


 
Finally 
We say farewell to Mrs Robinson (Head of Year 7), Mrs McNulty (teacher of Maths) and Mrs Platt (Deputy 
Head of Year) who all move on to pastures new. We welcome Mrs Vernon and Miss Foreman to the 
Pastoral Team as new Deputy Heads of Year (Year Groups TBC).  
 
We hope all our students and staff have a safe and enjoyable festive break. Christmas is most certainly a 
time for Giving, which is one of the QEGS key values. Please encourage your child to give their care, give 
their ear and give their time to others. Gifts are lovely, but it is our time and love which really make the 
difference when we give at Christmas.  
 
Thank you to staff, parents and carers. You do an amazing job in caring for young people. Sometimes really 
difficult and equally at times, hugely rewarding. Enjoy your Christmas.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 

 
 
Scott Garrity 
Headteacher 


